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TITLE: [ES] Deed of Agreement with Twin Towns Services Club - Drainage 
Easement at Club Banora 

 
ORIGIN: 

Design 
 
FILE NO: DA3035/140 Pt 4 
 
SUMMARY OF REPORT: 

Council has conducted protracted negotiations, over a period of approximately 2 years, 
with Twin Towns Services Club to create a Drainage Easement in Council’s favour over 
the moat at Club Banora.    
 
It was necessary to create the Easement in Council’s favour to enable Council to 
maintain the moat, as part of the Banora Point Western Drainage Scheme, as the moat 
carries a great part of the stormwater run off from the surrounding residential areas.  
Council would not accept the maintenance of the moat, initially, as it was created to 
protect the Club’s land and until an Easement was created, Council had no right of entry 
to maintain it.   
 
The Plan of Management for the Drainage Scheme was approved by Council in late 
2003.  The Plan of Management provides for the maintenance of the moat as it forms 
part of the Scheme for western Banora Point. 
 
A Deed of Agreement has been drawn whereby Council will maintain the moat following 
the creation of the Easement.  A plan to create the Easement has been drawn.  It is now 
necessary to resolve to agree to enter into the Agreement and to sign all necessary 
documentation under the Common Seal. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

That Council : 
 
1. Enters into a Deed of Agreement with Twin Towns Services Club whereby 

Council will accept maintenance of the moat at Club Banora at Banora 
Point and the Club will grant Council an Easement for Drainage as part of 
the Western Banora Point Drainage Scheme; 

 
2. Executes all necessary documentation under the Common Seal of Council. 
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REPORT: 

Council has conducted protracted negotiations, over a period of approximately 2 years, 
with Twin Towns Services Club to create a Drainage Easement in Council’s favour over 
the moat at Club Banora.    
 
It was necessary to create the Easement in Council’s favour to enable Council to 
maintain the moat, as part of the Banora Point Western Drainage Scheme, as the moat 
carries a great part of the stormwater run off from the surrounding residential areas.  
Council would not accept the maintenance of the moat, initially, as it was created to 
protect the Club’s land and until an Easement was created, Council had no right of entry 
to maintain it.   
 
The Plan of Management for the Drainage Scheme was approved by Council in late 
2003.  The Management Plan details the maintenance regime for all stormwater within 
the western Banora Point area and also provides for the maintenance of the moat as it 
forms part of the Scheme. 
 
A Deed of Agreement has been drawn whereby Council will be obliged to maintain the 
moat following the creation of the Easement.  A plan to create the Easement has been 
drawn.  It is now necessary to resolve to agree to enter into the Agreement with the Club 
and to sign all necessary documentation under the Common Seal. 
 
A plan showing the proposed Easement follows:- 
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LEGAL/RESOURCE/FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
 
Nil. 
 
POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 
 
Nil. 
 
UNDER SEPARATE COVER: 

Nil. 
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